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Dear friends,

this is the third edition of the newsletter and we are proud to present it in English for the first time. We hope that in doing so we accommodate our international members and partners much better and improve the communication between them.

During the past month we have accomplished a lot in the structuring of the organisation and in arranging new projects. You will find more detailed reports on the following pages. 

We are also very happy that we are accepted by the financial authorities to receive donations under the non-profit status. This will allow us to raise more funds to support the projects that various scout groups and areas suggested to us.

Enjoy this edition and contact us for further details where needed

Yours in scouting 

Uwe Bothur

Training for scouters

As the Mpumalanga are is growing in big steps the need for new scouters is enormous. In the past couple of month more than 50 new scouters are in the training process and the others from last year will receive additional training to conduct a good and efficient scouting programme. But of course the income from the participating scouters is not too high and so there is a huge loss for the area. We pledged to support this project with at least 10.000 Rand by the end of October. Some funds are already there but we need more. Please consider to raise some funds with your group to support this important project.
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Sleepingbags and

Backpacks for SA

During the summercamp in Mpumalanga last year we noted that many scouts ion SA do not have proper equipment. Many transport their stuff in plastic bags and sleep under blankets from home. Under these conditions it is sometimes difficult to conduct a proper scouting programme. So we ask all scouts in Germany to collect new and used backpacks and sleepingbags for SA. A possible co-operation with shops that sell outdoor equipment will increase the result and give positive PR for our association. An article in the local press or the DPSG magazine might help as well. Contact Jörg : 0228 91 81 164 or 

Uwe 0228 – 620 30 80
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Rovers go SA

29 Rovers of the Aachen, Münster and Cologne Area will go to South Africa this July. This trip was initially arranged by Nikolaus Harig the rover programme commissioner of Cologne but he is unable to conduct this tour. So Max Wagner and Markus Kreies are in charge of this trip now. They will participate in a joint project in Mpumalanga and later on visit Natal – maybe also enjoy a day at the world scout conference in Durban by the end of the month. 


Membership

After only 6 month of Nangu Thina we do have 32 members in our association. This is a very good result but in order to have a broader basis for our projects and the support of the scouts in southern Africa we need more members. Please look around and tell people about Nangu Thina. For as little as DM 24,-- per year you can support us. Since we are officially a non profit organisation we can issue receipts for donations that are tax-deductible. If you need membership forms please contact us and we will supply you. Single donations of any amount are welcome as well.

Looking back...

The meeting for the participants of the South Africa Tour in February ’99 will be from 17. till 19.9.1999 somewhere in the lower-rhine-area. It is not yet decided where we will stay but we are looking for an accommodation. During the weekend we will look back, reflect the three weeks of our tour, see photos and have much fun. It is also possible to take part just one day. So please let us know if you are coming or not. Send your message till 1.8.1999 to Christian, who is organising the meeting. After your announcement we will send you the detailed information.


„Where is the

summer?“

That was the question we asked when we started out trip to SA at Frankfurt International Airport. There we had -4°C but 14 hours later we were expected by 30°C in the shade at Cape Town. 

After four days at Cape Town we started the tour with our two red microbuses. We drove from Cape Town along the Garden Route and saw the Cangoo Caves and an Ostrich Farm....

We stayed at Umtata, Durban and somewhere in the Drakensberge...

After some interesting and exciting days on tour we arrived at Elandshoek (near to Nelspruit) where we took part at the B.P. Camp. We got some new impressions of scouting there and were impressed by the hospitality. During the week after the camp we saw some waterfalls and visited the Kruger National Park which was one of the highlights of our tour because this year we saw the lions we had booked already one year before!

Mpumalanga goes Euro





We will welcome 5 scouters from the Mpumalanag area form the 12.6. – 3.7.99 in Europe. After the first summercamp experience in December last year in SA we will now give them an inside view of an European summercamp and the every days life in Europe. We hope that many of you will be able to invite them to your camp. Please contact us and discuss the possibilities together. 


Uwe: 0228 – 620 30 80
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